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Class of 78 Reunion 
The Class of 1978 will be celebrating their 40th Anniversary this Fall. Please mark your 
calendar for this once every 5 year Homecoming Celebration as follows:  
 
Date:                13 October 2018 
Venue:             Craigengower Cricket Club, Causeway Bay 
                          (https://goo.gl/maps/GyYwQSTMf2M2) 
Ticket Price:    $ 1000 per person 
Other Details: TBA 
 
To enable us to better plan this important event, we would appreciate if you could 
confirm your attendance by return email or join our Facebook page: 
 "LSC class of 1978 - 40th Anniversary Reunion 2018" and click ‘Going’. 
 
For additiona information, please contact Hubert Chak at +852-9830-9288. 

 
Class of 88 Reunion 

The Class of 1988 will be celebrating their 30th Anniversary this year. A Homecoming 
Celebration will be held on 30th June 2018 with the following details: 
 
Venue:          La Salle College  
Date:             30 June 2018 
Time:             To be confirmed  
Activities:     School Tour, Sports, Mass ,Gala Dinner, and more 
Ticket Price: $ 550 for adult,  $400 for spouse,  
                       $300 for children in secondary school, and  
                       $100 for children under 12. 
Contact:      Kevin Kwok: kevinkwok26@gmail.com or Whatsapp 1 (647) 928 5880
   

About this newsletter  
This newsletter is aimed at providing an electronic platform for communication among 
La Salle College old boys residing in North America. However, it shall not be used as a 
tool to promote any personal agenda. The editorial board therefore reserves the right 
to review and edit all submissions to ensure that no inappropriate contents appear in 
any issue of this newsletter. The editorial board also reserves the right to reject any 
submission that is not in line with the objective of this newsletter. Please send all your 
communications to editors@lscobaedm.org. 

To subscribe to this newsletter, please email (with subject line： subscribe) to 
newsletter-lscobaedm.org-subscribe@lscobaedm.org. 
Newsletter Committee comprises of the following members： 

East Coast (USA) Christopher Tse (1965), Peter Lai (1967) 
Edmonton Calvin Chan (1971) 
San Francisco Bay Area Ephrem Fung (1976), Ambrose Lee (1998) 
Southern California Eddie Shek (1985) 
Toronto Felix Leung (1985), Kevin Kwok (1988), Jimmy Chang (1966) 

Vancouver Nick Domingo (1963), Richard Choo (1977) 

Reminders 
East Coast (USA) 
Sunday Dim Sum Lunch 
Date Every Sunday 
Time Noon 
Venue Asian Jewels Seafood Restaurant 
 133-30 39th Avenue, Flushing NY 11354 
 Tel. 718-359-8600  
Contact dimsum@nylscoba.org 
 
Edmonton 
Monthly Dim Sum Gathering 
Date First Friday of each month 
Time Noon 
Venue Urban China Restaurant 潮樓大酒樓 
Contact billshwong@shaw.ca 
 

Southern California 
Monthly Dim Sum Gathering 
Date Every first Sunday 
Time Noon to 2 pm 
Venue Empress Harbor Seafood Restaurant  
 111 N. Atlantic Blvd., 3/F, Monterey Park 
 
Toronto 
AGM and Dinner 
Date May 15, 2018 
Time 6:00 pm 
Venue Crown Prince Fine Dining and Banquet 

紫京盛宴 
3600 Victoria Park Avenue, North York 

Cost          $40/person 
Contact     Chris Fong 416-8383664 
                  Ambrose Cheung 647-8637368 
                  Kevin Kwok 647-9285880 

 
Vancouver 
AGM and Dinner 
Date May 15, 2018 
Time 6:30 pm 
Venue TBA 
Cost          $40/person 
Contact     Nick Domingo (604) 447-2895 
                 Tony Wong (604) 271-0605 
                  Dominic Lau (604) 233-1938 
 
Table Tennis Drop-in 
Date Every Wednesday 
Time 3 pm  
Venue Richmond Oval 
                  6111 River Road, Richmond 
                  RSVP Frankie Au at au4728@gmail.com 

every Tuesday  
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Chapter  News 
 New York/East Coast       
      Spring Dinner and AGM  

                            John Jean (76) 
 
On March 10, we held our annual spring dinner and AGM at New York City Chinatown.  The spring dinner was a joint 
schools function.  Alumnus from La Salle College, Maryknoll Convent School, Wah Yan from both Kowloon and HK Island 
sides, St. Clare, St. Paul Co-ed, St. Paul Boys, HK U, HK CU, and others attended the event. 
 
During the AGM, we elected Jeff Ng (96) to be vice president and secretary; and Angus Wong (73) to be our treasurer.  
Simon Wai (83), current Chapter president, will continue his role and oversee the coordination and planning for the 
upcoming Global Reunion.  An election will be held during the Global Reunion for our next president. 
 
Among all the schools, there were over 100 participants, and LaSallians filled 3 tables.  There were lucky draws and 
somehow, LaSallians won most of the prizes, including Power Ball tickets, unfortunately, the numbers didn’t hit.  We all 
had fun that evening. 

 

 

 

Top – Group Photos of Old Boys of New 
York/East Coast Chapter 
 
Right – Choy Sun and Our President 
(Simon Willis) 
 
Bottom Left – Power Ball Tickets 
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San Francisco Bay Area  
LSCOBA SF Year of the Dog Spring Dinner 狗年春茗晚宴 

Photo Credit: Derek Choy ‘93; Reported 

 

♪ High aloft her flag we will hold; And strive that her fame may grow!! ♪  
 

With the everlasting melody, we embarked on our 2018 Year of the Dog Spring Dinner at Grand Harbor Restaurant in 
Burlingame on Feb 24th. 50+ LaSallians and their families joined our celebration this year.  
 

 
We kicked off with the speech from our President, Andrew Sien ’63, followed by the sports announcement from Chris 
Ngai ’77 and our Alma Mater update from George Law ’66.  

 
 
Announcement of new chapter activity:  Fishing Trip 
With the help of John Kwan ’79, we are happy to launch our 
first fishing trip in the coming summer. Thank you John!  

 
Gaming fun! We then had the ‘water’ game section hosted by 
Raymond Hung ’64! Thank you Raymond and his wife Emily in 
designing and hosting the game! 
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Welcoming newcomers and Old Boys return to the Bay 

 
Kar Vincent Lee ’01, who recently moved back to the Bay Area 

from South Korea! Welcome back Kar!  
 

 
Welcome our newcomers, Eagan Ko ’14 and Ryan Szeto ’17, to 
join our Spring Dinner for the first time!  
 

Lottery, Prizes & lots of fun!  

 
The excitement escalated when our MC, David Tong ’01 and 
Kar Vincent Lee ’01, started our lottery in the middle of the 
dinner!! 

 
With sincere thank you to our sponsors Danny Cheng ’73, 
Percy Shaaw ’91 and our committee, this year we had more 
than 20+ lottery prizes that night!! 
 
The Grand Prize this year, the “Big Red Pocket”, was won by 
Jason Chan ’93. With the cheers and blessings from every Bay 
Area LaSallians, congratulations Jason!   
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Bay Area LaSallian Spring Dinner Group Picture 2018  

 
Thank You!  
Our deepest appreciation to George Law ’66, who helped us to arrange for our venue at the Grand Harbor Restaurant. 
Thank you George!  
 
We also like to thank Raymond Hung ’64 and his wife Emily for designing and hosting the ‘water’ game for us!  
Thank you our MCs, Kar Vincent Lee ’01 & David Tong ’01, for hosting the dinner! You two are the best!  
Thank you Derek Choy ’93 for capturing all the treasurable moments of our Spring dinner!  
Special thanks to all the generous Old Boys: Andrew Sien ’63; Raymond Hung ’64; George Law ’66; Danny Cheng ’73 
Ephrem Fung ’76; Chris Ngai ’77; Homer Yau ’85; Percy Shaaw ’91; Derek Choy ’93; Ambrose Lee ’98; & David Tong ’01, 
who donated gifts and red packets for the night  
Thank you all for coming!! It was a spectacular evening! You had made our Spring Dinner much excited as it 
would be! The Chapter wishes you all a wonderful year of the Dog! See you all at our next event!  
 

祝各位師兄弟狗年大吉大利！ 

Yours in La Salle, 
LSCOBASF (Bay Area) Chapter 
Our official facebook webpage: www.facebook.com/lscobasf 
  

  

http://www.facebook.com/lscobasf
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Toronto  
Louis Pomeroy Memorial Mah-jong Tournament and Spring Dinner 2018 

Chris Fong (1994) 

 
The Toronto Chapter 2018 Louis Pomeroy Mah-jong Tournament and Spring Dinner was held at Emperor Fine Chinese Cuisine 君臨 
天下 on March 11, 2018. It is the annual highlight of gatherings for La Salle old boys in Toronto. It was attended by 13 tables of old 
boys, family members and friends. 
 
This annual event was held in memory of late Louis Pomeroy (41). Louis was one of the most senior old boys of the Toronto Chapter, 
and a very loyal one, too. He served as 1st V.P. on the LSCOBA(HK) Committee in the mid 1960’s, and was an incumbent director of 
the Toronto Chapter when he passed away. The mahjong tournament was his favourite chapter event. 
 
The timing of the event could not be better, as local old boys have been following our Alma mater’s Athletics Team competing 
against other schools in Wanchai Stadium in early March every year. Thanks to the La Salle Campus TV Production Team, a group of 
dedicated current LSC students, live streaming of competitive scenes was available over the internet. 
 

  
13 tables for the event Good atmosphere 

 

  
Toast! Dessert Time led by Ambrose Cheung (69) 
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Our most senior old boys- Johnny Yung (Pre War), 

accompanied by Albert Ho (53) School Song led by Anderson Yeung (73) 

 

  
Retired LSC teacher Lawrence Leung Joint School Alumni Friends 

 
 

  

Showcasing alma mater souvenirs from HK Thank you Danny Au Yeung (67) and William Chan (69) for 
sponsoring lucky draw prizes 
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Thank you Chris Fong (94) for sponsoring lucky draw prizes Mahjong tournament winners and organizers 
 
 

  
Overall Championship, Stlina Kwok (Keeper of Kevin 

Kwok,88) First runner-up, John Chow (78) 

 
 

  
Second runner-up, Stephen Yung (71) Third runner-up, Sam Cheung (71) 

 
The board thanks Danny Au Yeung (67), William Chan (69) and Chris Fong (94) for gift sponsorship, Tony Pomeroy (71) as the guest 
of honour, and Raymond Dau (91) for taking photos. The board also thanks Kevin Kwok (88) for organizing and hosting the event, as 
well as sponsoring LSOBA souvenirs. 
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Scout Reunion and Visit of Leung Chi Hung (67’) from Pittsburgh 
Kevin Kwok (1988) 

 

We were very delighted to have Leung Chi Hung (67) visiting us from Pittsburgh to join our informal 17th Kowloon (La Salle College) 
Scout Group mini reunion in Toronto. We all had a real good time, reminiscing those good old days and agreed to have similar 
meeting every other month. 

For those who were ex scouts of 17th group and interested to join the upcoming reunion, please contact Ambrose Cheung (69) at 
647 863 7368. 

 

 
 

 

 

Special visiting guest, Leung Chi Hung (Photo left side), was greeted by fellow Seventeeners from Toronto. 
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Hong Kong  

Hong Kong Dragon Boat Race 
Kenneth Lau (2008) 

 
It all started when two Old boys living in Hong Kong came together while doing sport they both were so enthusiastic 
about and sharing the passion they had for our School. It then led to the start of our very own La Salle Dragon Boat 
Team! It took them one year back in 2015 to recruit and set up the team and by 2016 the team was officially founded 
and competed in their first ever competition. From then onwards the rest is history. This team is heading into their 3rd 
season packed with training every weekend to prepare for at least one competition held every month in Hong Kong 
between February and October. We are honored to team up with Team Maryknollers Dragon Boat Club for a handful of 
training sessions and competitions. 
 
The La Salle Dragon Boat team is here to serve our La Salle Community. To show the appreciation of the support 
received from our overseas chapters, the team has specially incorporated our Overseas Chapters into the design of the 
Team’s racing kit for this season! 
 
The team is open throughout the year to new recruits and sponsors.  
 
For more weekly updates do check out the team’s official Facebook page. https://www.facebook.com/LSDBT 
 
 

 
LSC Dragon Boat Race Team 2017 Training at Sai Kung with MSC 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/LSDBT
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2017 Training at Sai Kung with MSC (1) 

 
More Sai Kung Training with MSC Photo 

  
Christmas Day Training – the Santa Team 

 
2017 Training at Sha Tin Shing Mun River 

 
 

2016 Alumni Race 2017 Race at Sai Kung 
 


